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Dear Fellow EMS Professionals,  
 
The 45th Anniversary of National EMS Week (May 19-25) is upon us, and I would like to take 
this opportunity to recognize the contribution of EMS professionals at the heart of our healthcare 
system. As EMS professionals, you provide leadership, innovation, and advocacy to meet the 
health care needs of citizens and guests of North Carolina. We recognize the dedication and 
compassion required in providing this service, and we realize that you do not get the amount of 
gratitude that you so richly deserve.  
 
Today, the North Carolina Office of EMS would like to take this opportunity to say “Thank 
You” to every EMS professional for your exceptional service to your communities. We 
appreciate you for working long hours and for taking time away from your families to provide 
emergency care to communities throughout North Carolina. Your steadfast commitment, quick 
response, and judgment used to meet the needs of our patients are second to none. Finally, thank 
you for your bravery and courage, and for risking your own safety to help your fellow citizens.  
 
The theme for EMS Week 2019 is "Beyond the Call”. EMS is a necessary service that is vital for 
our community and the nation. EMS has changed a lot over the past four decades. Today, 
healthcare reform is fueling innovations and changes that pose challenges and opportunities for 
EMS. With so many new and exciting changes, there is no better moment to celebrate how far 
EMS has come, to remind communities about the vital work of EMS practitioners, and to make 
plans for where EMS will go in the future.  
 
In closing, EMS Week 2019 does not provide the thanks needed to all the heroes that strive to 
ensure the safety and welfare of the public. However, we’re not sure that anyone could provide 
you the recognition you deserve. The North Carolina Office of EMS understands and recognizes 
your commitment and hard work throughout the year and would like to take EMS Week to 
express our appreciation for the service you provide to the citizens and guests of North Carolina.   
 

 
 
 
 

Tom Mitchell, Chief 
North Carolina Office of Emergency Medical Services 
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